
Township of Bloomington   
Monday February 1st, 2021 

Regular Monthly Board Meeting Minutes 
 

The regular monthly board meeting of the Town of Bloomington was called to order on Monday February 1st, at 
7:00 pm by Chairman Greg Patterson.  Other members present were Town Supervisors William Erdenberger, Joe 
Kirschbaum, Clerk Jane Patterson and Patrolman Andrew (Buck) Crubel.  Public member in attendance was 
Michelle Newhouse.  Motion (Bill Erdenberger), seconded (Joe Kirschbaum) was made to approve posting of the 
February meeting/agenda notice, motion carried.  Motion (Bill Erdenberger), seconded (Greg Patterson) was 
made to approve the January Board Meeting minutes, motion carried.    
 
There were no Appearances/Public Comments. 
 
Motion (Greg Patterson), seconded (Bill Erdenberger) was made to approve a 2021 Slow No Wake/Navigational 
Buoy contract with Greg Page to install/remove the buoys between River of Lakes and Jay’s Landing. A contract 
amount of $400.00 was agreed upon, with a stipulation that if the river height varies and the navigational buoys 
require more work, Greg Page will keep track of his time spent adjusting the buoys and report that to the Town 
Board, on a voice roll call, Yes-3, No-0, motion passed.  
 
Roads:  Roads are in good winter driving condition.  The Board and Patrolman discussed the roads that will need 
seal coating and crack sealing [Maine Road North] this year.  Roads that need seal coating this year are Maple 
East, Maple West, Sycamore, Walnut, Poplar and Hickory.  Clerk Jane Patterson will put the notice for bids [for 
gravel, seal coating and crack filling] in the paper with a deadline of April 2nd, 2021.  Motion (Bill Erdenberger), 
seconded by (Joe Kirschbaum) was made to appoint Chairman Greg Patterson the authority to declare a snow 
emergency, motion carried. 
Machinery Report:  Patrolman Andrew Crubel reported that the grader and black town truck need minor 
repairs, otherwise the machinery is in good working condition.   
 
Clerk Jane Patterson presented the January 2021 financial report.  The board unanimously agreed to pay 
outstanding bills.  Clerk Jane Patterson received an email from the Wisconsin DSPS regarding our updated 
building ordinance. One of the paragraphs was missing the language of Chapter SPS 327 of the Wis 
Administrative Code.  Motion (Greg Patterson), seconded (Joe Kirschbaum) was made to amend the Building 
Ordinance to comply with Wisconsin State Building Codes, on a voice roll call, Yes-3, No-0, motion carried.  
There will be a Primary Election held on February 16th, 2021 at the Town Hall to narrow the field of candidates 
for the Wisconsin State Superintendent of Public Instructions.    
 
Next Monthly Board Meeting will be March 1st, 2021. 
      
Motion (Greg Patterson), seconded (Joe Kirschbaum) to adjourn the meeting, motion carried. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Jane Patterson-Clerk 


